
 

                                           

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Santa Claus’ visit to Wortham Village Hall 

After telling stories and giving gifts to children at Wortham Village Hall (see Sheila Rush Page)  

Santa then climbed on board his sleigh and made off into the clear, moonlit sky. If you listened 

carefully, you could hear the reindeer bleating and snorting as they flew to their next gig…   (Just 

like some pop musicians!) 

 

IN
 T

H
IS

 IS
SU

E 

WE WISH YOU A SUCCESSFUL AND PROSPEROUS 2019 – HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

2 Wortham & Burgate Sunday Club, 6 January 2019                                         

3 Medical Detection Dogs – Palgrave              Wortham Village Hall help required                   

4 Burgate Village News – Friends of Burgate Church meeting 9.1.19                        

5 Rickinghall Further Education Group – 10-week course on Italian Cinema, 10.1.19     

6 Palgrave Cinema – Films for January 12 & February 9, plus later movies        

7 The Sheila Rush Page                

8 Diss Corn Hall, January events     Wortham Walkers                             

9 Beyond the Wall – Winterfayre             

10 Tea’s Made – Help Required and an Invitation         

11 Park Radio – Mid Morning Coffee Break Invitation, Last Orders’ choices     

12 The Man in the Hat – Leighton Page, Country Rock,  Palgrave Community Centre     

13 Rickinghall & District Community Bus Wortham Village Hall Party   

14 Diss Corn Hall, February events                        

15 Bill’s Birds, (December &) January                         

16 Borderhoppa – Group Hires   Village Hall Quiz Night      

17 BSEVC – Connecting Communities                                                                       

18 Dates for your December Diary  WOBUL contact details 
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NORTH HARTISMERE BENEFICE 

Wortham and Burgate 

Sunday Club 

Meet at Wortham Village Hall from 10.00am to 10.45am  

on the 1st Sunday of each month during term time. 

(followed by coffee and cookies, for parents/carers too!)  

Dates for Spring 2018 term are: 

6th January 
3rd February 

3rd March 
 

      Stories 
                       Games 

Crafts 
 

and lots of fun! 
 

 
All children welcome, and parents/carers can stay  

if they wish. 
Just turn up or ring Lyn 

on 788479 for more details 
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   PALGRAVE COMMUNITY CENTRE                                           

7:30pm, Friday 8 February 2019           

 
 
 
 
 

MEDICAL DETECTION DOGS 
A Talk by Norma Howell 

 

Norma is an experienced speaker on the subject of Medi-Dogs and gives a fascinating 

insight into how dogs can save lives by detecting the odour of human diseases such as 
Type 1 diabetes, Addison's, various cancers, pain seizures and non-epileptic seizures. 

 
The Bar will be open and light refreshments available. 

Tickets £6, £5 for PDCC members 
To reserve a place or find out more,                                                            

                                             contact Elaine Bootman on bootmanelaine@gmail.com or 
01379 640211. 

 
 

 

 

 

Would you be able to help your village hall? 

Wortham Village Hall is run by a team of volunteers, who as well as 
managing the booking and day-to-day maintenance of the hall also 

organise fund raising events such our ever-popular Quiz Nights.  

Without the energy and effort of this team the hall would not be able 

to operate, and the village would lose a valuable facility. We are 

looking for new people to bring fresh ideas to our committee.  

If you have a little time to spare and would be interested in joining 

us please contact the chair of the management committee, Barry 

Higgs, on 01379 898261 or email barryhiggs_47@btinternet.com. 

 

 

mailto:bootmanelaine@gmail.com
mailto:barryhiggs_47@btinternet.com
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Burgate Village News 
 

 
Don’t forget – the kettle’s on every Tuesday at the Church Hall in Burgate.  
Do come along and enjoy a hot drink and homemade cakes, meet your 
neighbours, catch up with old friends, bring children.  10.00 am until 12 
noon.  Look for the ‘A’ board by the  
side of the road. 

 

Charity Quiz Evening – 23rd November 
 
A big thank you to everyone who attended and supported the quiz on 23rd November in aid 
of Poppy’s Fund. We raised an amazing £575.00 which has already been used to buy some 
equipment for the antenatal ward at Queen Charlottes Hospital. 
 
We can’t thank you all enough for your generosity.  Thank you !                                           
Fee and Nick Robertson 
 

 
Friends of Burgate Church 

 
The next meeting of the Friends will be held on Wednesday 9th January 2019 at 7.30 pm in 
the Church Hall.  You are warmly invited to attend (no obligation) especially if you have any 
ideas for fundraising during the coming year.   Meetings usually last no more than about an 
hour, with refreshments included! 
 

 
Did you know……. 

 
……. that you can hire Burgate Church Hall for meetings, parties and other social events?    
It has a very well- equipped kitchen with excellent cooking facilities, fridge, microwave and 
dishwasher.   Toilet facilities are modern and are fully disabled accessible.    
 
Contact Judi Tann on  01379 783302 for further details.    
 

 
Church Flowers 

 
Gina Cole  - 6th January 
Flo Tyler   - 13th January,   20th January 
Liz Chapman   - 27th January     
 
Hall Cleaning   - Jennie Labdon  
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RICKINGHALL FURTHER EDUCATION GROUP 

is delighted to announce the return of Jo Statham, who will deliver our next 10-week course entitled 

Italian Cinema 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jo says “Italian Film spread successfully around the world after World War II. Directors 

such as Rossellini, De Sica, Visconti and Fellini influenced film makers internationally, and 

raised the medium to an art form.  

Actors such as Marcello Mastroianni and Sophia Loren gave us a New Look in film stars. 

Starting from its early days in the silent era, we will see not only the innovations of Italy’s 

major film makers, actors, writers and technicians, but also how Italy and its culture have 

been represented by its cinema.”  

The course Starts at 2pm on Thursday 10 January 2019 in Rickinghall Village Hall. Half 

Term will be on 21 February. Lectures last two hours, with a break for FREE refreshments. 

The course fee is still only £40.  

If you haven’t been to one of our lecture series before, please be assured that there will 

be no homework, detention or examinations. Just the chance to listen to an entertaining 

and diverting speaker for two hours each week and maybe learn a thing or two! Jo has 

delivered two courses for us before and we know we can expect an interesting ten weeks.  

It does help us to know how many people to expect: please contact Sue Emerson on 

01379 897010 or email her on Emerson500@btinternet.com if you think you’d like to 

come along and sample the first lecture – there will be nothing to pay if you decide the 

course is not for you. 

            Sophia Loren   Marcello Mastroianni   Gina Lollobrigida 

ITALIAN CINEMA 
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THE SHEILA RUSH PAGE 

Good Companions. The Good Companions Club along with guests and friends went to Brome Grange on 

Tuesday 4 December for their Christmas lunch. Chairman Betty Garnham welcomed everyone to the event 

and thanked the members for their support during the year and the committee who had worked so hard for 

the club. Vice President Vivian Bloomfield and her husband Davis also attended. Member Olive Howlett will 

celebrate her 90th birthday this month and was wished a happy birthday with a card and a gift. Mutual Merry 

Christmases were shared. The first meeting of 2019 will be on Tuesday 12 February back in Wortham Village 

Hall and it will also be the AGM. 

Wortham Worship. This was held at St Mary’s Church on Sunday 9 December and was taken by our Reader, 

Graham Reardon; the organist was Myra Pinnell. The Second Advent candle was lit and members of the 

congregation were invited to place their gifts for underprivileged children under the Christmas tree, and they 

will be delivered by the Salvation Army. Readings were given by Lyn Pelham Burn and Elizabeth Clark. 

Intercessional Prayers were given by Graham. The service ended with the Blessing followed by Coffee and 

Biscuits at the rear of the church. 

St Mary’s Church, Wortham. Once again, the church looked stunning with many flower arrangements and the 

candle cups ready for the Christmas services. Many thanks to all the ladies who decorate. 

Carol Singing. Wortham residents gathered around the Christmas tree at Wortham Post Office Store on Friday 

7 December with musical accompaniment. There was mulled wine and mince pies; donations amounted to 

£50 and this will be given to the East Anglian Air Ambulance. 

Charity Fruit and Vegetable stall. The annual stall outside the PO Stores, which received donated surplus 

garden produce which was in turn sold to the public, raised £510 and this sum will be shared between East 

Anglian Children’s Hospices and the East Anglian Air Ambulance. 

Post Office Store. I would like to thank Janice and Peter Lloyd who run the Post office Store and their various 

events, the most recent of which are mentioned above. We are very lucky to have such a lovely couple 

running this thriving business. Also, many thanks to Mary Maidment as a key member of their team. I wish you 

all a Happy New Year. 

Father Christmas. Santa made a welcome visit to Wortham Village Hall on 

Friday 21 December, arriving on his decorated sleigh, accompanied by his elf, 

Mary. He was given a rousing welcome by the waiting children, who then 

received biscuits and drinks as they listened to Santa’s stories.  

He also gave each child a present and they all sang Jingle Bells accompanied by 

Sue Heaser. Then Father Christmas drew the raffle tickets for the four 

Christmas hampers. The winners were 1st) Jane Spendlow with 377. 2nd) Jane Davis with 422. 3rd) Peter 

Finney 324 and 4th Vic Dyer 55.  Further photos of Santa’s departure can be seen elsewhere in this edition of 

WOBUL. 

The event was organised by The Friends of Wortham Church which made £395 towards Santa’s reindeer 

expenses, and they wish to thank their helpers and those who bought tickets. 
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WORTHAM WALKERS 

The group will not be walking in January 2019 due to pre-existing commitments 

of the members. The next walk, location to be announced separately, will be on 

Tuesday 5 February at 10:30, and thereafter on the first Tuesday of each month. 

For details, contact John Scott, 01379 650009, or email him on 

juliejohn_scott@yahoo.co.uk 
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Beyond the Wall – Winter Fayre 
 

 
‘So here it is Merry Christmas!’ Just 
one of the sing-along offerings from 
our resident elves at the Winter 
Fayre on Sunday 9th December. 
 
And it was merry, many visitors 
remarking on what a difference live 
music can make to an event.  
 
I’ve described many ‘firsts’ this year, 
and this was the first Christmas 
bazaar. Like the other events it will 
take time and familiarity for visitor 
numbers to increase, but plenty of 

people came to look at the crafts and food on offer, and to relax 
with a piece cake and a drink. Glasshouses can let you 
down if there’s a lot of rain; today was a fine if cold day 
with enough sunshine to warm the houses and cheer 
the visitors. Raffle and tombola tickets sold as 

vigorously as 
the 
refreshments, 
and there was 
much interest in the stalls; enough we hope to 
encourage the stallholders to come again and 
help to establish the event in peoples’ minds.  
We decided this year to give Wassail a rest, but 
that doesn’t mean you can’t celebrate it 

yourselves – just soup, mulled cider and a blessing to the fruit trees, and some more 
mulled cider, as I recall. 

It was tricky trying to sound Christmassy for the November 
issue of WOBUL, but by the time you’ve read this you will I 
hope, have had a good Christmas, and be ready to enter a new 
year. So let me on behalf of all at Beyond the Wall wish you all 
very sincerely - a  

 

Happy, Lucky and Peaceful 

New Year! 
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Wanted - a few Good Samaritans. 

This is an appeal for a few big-hearted people willing to help a volunteer group that runs 
a weekly cake and chinwag get-together every Wednesday afternoon in Wortham 
Village Hall. 

The original stimulus was the revelation in the Parish Survey that more than 50 people 
in Wortham live alone and might appreciate a regular opportunity to get together with 
neighbours. Since we started Tea’s Made almost two years ago, the number of regular 
and occasional participants has grown to more than 40 including several couples. The 
weekly average is about 20 some of whom rarely miss a week. 

We need help in two areas. First, our small team needs Good Samaritans to help set out 
tables and chairs or provide short car rides for those with limited mobility. 

We would also appreciate help in identifying others in Wortham who would enjoy tea or 
coffee and a piece of cake over a chat about almost anything. (We do try to avoid Brexit 
and Donald Trump but rarely succeed.) 

The reward for being part of the Tea’s Made team? The knowledge that a simple event 
makes such a big difference to many people in our community. 

If you can help in any way please contact Miriam Quinn on 01379 898864 or at 
qmiriamq@btinternet.com. 

 

TEA’S MADE                                

You are invited to a weekly meeting with a difference. There are no agendas, no 

objectives and nothing on sale. The event is nothing more than an opportunity to meet 

new neighbours or old friends over a cuppa and a piece of homemade cake in a relaxed 

atmosphere. We meet every week in Wortham Village Hall on Wednesdays, between 2 

and 4 pm. 

Some of our regulars are among the 50 or so people who live alone in the Wortham area 

and they look forward to a weekly outing to have a natter. We try to avoid discussions on 

health problems, Brexit or Donald Trump, but we don’t always succeed! 

And the price for this get-together over tea, coffee and cake? Anything you like. We must 

pay for village hall hire and refreshment supplies and they’re covered by voluntary 

contributions. 

For more information call Miriam Quinn on 01379 898864.                                                                                 

Or just join us on Wednesday afternoon.                                                                                          

No reservation is necessary. 
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MID MORNING COFFEE BREAK 
 

CALLING ALL LOCAL BUSINESSES, 

GROUPS, CLUBS, SOCIETIES 

 

WE ARE INVITING ALL OF THE ABOVE TO BE PART OF PARK RADIO. 

WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR FROM YOU, WE WILL PLAY 3 SONGS OF YOUR 

CHOICE ON AIR DURING OUR MID MORNING COFFEE BREAK! 

AT NO COST TO YOU 

 
 

 

 

YOUR CHANCE TO WIN YOURSELF A PARK RADIO TEA COASTER 

SIMPLY SEND US 3 SONGS OF YOUR CHOICE AND WE WILL PLAY THESE 

FOR YOU DURING OUR AFTERNOON SHOW 

 

 

LAST ORDERS  

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU! 

SEND US 2 SONG CHOICES OF WHAT YOU WOULD LIKE  

TO LISTEN TO JUST BEFORE WE CALL LAST ORDERS AT 11PM 

SO ALL YOU HAVE TO DO IS EITHER EMAIL US AT info@parkradio.co.uk 

or 

call us on 01379 210000 

 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO HEARING FROM YOU 

AT 



Page 12 
 
 

 

LL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE MAN IN THE HAT                                                                                            

COUNTRY ROCK SINGER - aka LEIGHTON PAGE 

PALGRAVE COMMUNITY CENTRE, UPPER ROSE LANE, PALGRAVE                       

FRIDAY 22 FEBRUARY 2019. 

PERFORMANCE COMMENCES AT 7.30pm. 

SINGING SONGS OF GARTH BROOKS, TIM MAGRAW, TRAVIS TRITT, 

BILLY RAY CYRUS AS WELL AS GROUPS SUCH AS EAGLES, LONESTAR, 

DOCTOR HOOK, THE MAVERICKS AND THE TRAVELLING WILBURYS, 

Leighton is a well-known local country rock singer performing at many venues 

throughout Suffolk. Visit Leighton’s website maninthehatmusic.co.uk to find out 

more. Come along and enjoy a toe-tapping evening of fun, a BBQ, and the Bar 

will be open. 

Admission £6.00 (PDCC members £5.00)                                                                         

Admission price does not include cost of BBQ or drinks. 

To reserve a ticket, please contact Elaine on 01379 640211 

Or email: bootmanelaine07@gmail.com 
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Wortham Village Hall for your next party? 

Are you thinking of organising a birthday party, an engagement 

party or a similar event? Then Wortham Village Hall could meet 
your needs. The Hall is available for hire by members of the public 

as well as by groups and clubs.  

With a large floor area for dancing, a well-equipped modern kitchen 

and plenty of parking space, the Hall may provide just what you 

need for a family gathering or social event.  

For booking information and hire rates contact Mike Burgess on 

01379 898037. 

 

RICKINGHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY BUS 
Transport Needed? 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our bus is available for hire to readers of this publication.  Typical journeys 
include shopping trips, health centre visits, dentist, optician, chiropodist, hospital 
appointments and visits.  The bus is also available for visiting friends and relatives, in 
fact, pretty well anything you need.  Door to door service, any help a 
pleasure.  Wheelchairs no problem. 
 
Unlike other services, our community bus is cheaper, there is no membership or 
booking fees because everyone providing our service are volunteers - there are no 
paid staff.  We look forward to driving you. 
  
 Please telephone Gordon on 01379 897 109 (24/7 ansaphone). 
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Open Monday-Saturday  10am-4pm                  

01379 652241     www.thecornhall.co.uk

Date Category February Diary of Events Tickets

16 Jan -23 Feb                            

Box Office Hours

Exhibition in the 

Upper Gallery

Working the Land by Hand
FREE

19 Jan -9 Mar                            

Box Office Hours

Exhibition in the 

Main Gallery

The Art of Rural Life
FREE

Fri 1 Feb, 2pm Word

Frederick Rolfe, The King of the Norfolk Poachers

£5

Sat 2 Feb, 7.30pm Music The Sounds of Simon
£15

Weds 6 Feb, 10.30am                    

7.30pm

Matinee                   

Evening Film

Cold War (15)
£5 / Under 18 £2.50

Thur 7 Feb, 7.30pm Music Diss Jazz Club - Georgia Mancio: Jobim, genius of 

the Bossa Nova
£12 

Fri 8 Feb, 7pm Community Speed Dating £18

Sat 9 Feb, 3pm Screen Arts Sir Cliff Richard - 60
th

 Anniversary Tour £13

Tue 12 Feb, 7.30pm Screen Arts Everybody's Talking About Jamie £13 / Under 18 £10

Weds 13 Feb, 10.30am                  

7.30pm

Matinee             

Evening Film

King of Thieves (15)
£5 / Under 18 £2.50

Thur 14 Feb, 7.30pm Theatre Rouse Ye Women!  - Townsend Productions £12 / Concs £10 / 

Women's groups £5

Mon 19 Feb, 10am Workshop

Create a Traditional Corn Dolly 
£19 incl materials

Tues 19 Feb, 7.15pm Screen Arts ROH Live - Don Quixote £13 / Under 18 £10

Weds 20 Feb, 10.30am           

7.30pm

Matinee        

Evening Film

The Children Act (12A)
£5 / Under 18 £2.50

Thur 21 Feb, 7.30pm Theatre / Word John Osbourne – John Peel’s Shed and Circled in 

the Radio Times
£10 / Students £6

Fri 22 Feb, 10.30am Family Family Flick - Incredibles 2 (PG) £5 / Under 18 £2.50

Fri 22 Feb, 7.30pm Music Oye Santana
£15 / Concs £13  Part 

seated for dancing

Sun 24 Feb, 2pm Family Nick Sharratt's Right Royal Draw-along   Age 4+ £7 / Family & Friends 

£22

Weds 27 Feb, 10.30am            

7.30pm

Matinee       

Evening Film

All My Life’s Buried Here – The Story of George 

Butterworth
£5 / Under 18 £2.50

For more information about any event or 

activity go to www.thecornhall.co.uk or ring 

the Corn Hall box office on                        

01379 652241
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BILL’S BIRDS, December & January 

On 25th October I was phoned to be told that a Field Fare had appeared in a Hinderclay garden.  The first of the 

real autumn migrants.  It looks like a thrush but has a finer plumage. Typically, it had found an orchard and was 

busy having a feast then ‘chuckling’ to itself (a characteristic communal Field Fare ‘chatter’) and to anyone who 

wished to know that the year was moving on.  The owner of the orchard was quite happy to have this raid, having 

already stored all the apples she wanted.  I have since heard that in nearby fields there are flocks of recently 

arrived Field Fares and Redwings. Also, a flock of Yellow Hammers. This is interesting. Yellow Hammers are 

becoming very much rarer these days.  I wonder how they can find so many of their number to be able to flock 

together.  In the past I have seen winter flocks of Skylarks and Pied Wagtails.   

At the end of October, we had a holiday treat: a few days on the North Norfolk coast.  No need to travel far from 

Blakeney and Cley: here were areas for ‘marsh’ watching that could not be improved. 

Cley has a magnificent Norfolk Wildlife Trust public observatory with ‘bins’ and telescopes to use while 

participating in a quick coffee or even lunch.  A good all-round shop and expert advice on ornithological aids and 

use.  Here those of more advanced years are catered for with a constant tv-type monitor of nearby pools. With 

the warm dry weather which we had, we made use of a long outside observation platform which was very 

pleasant.   

The pools on our visit were filled with duck, (Widgeon, Teal, Mallard, Shovelers and Shelduck), geese and waders. 

Waders were plentiful, mostly the easily recognised Black Tailed Godwits and a darker plumage Golden Plover. 

Curlews, singly, searching food in marshy tributaries, recognised by their light brown colour, size and long curling 

bills, also by their call - a sound reflecting their isolation on mudflats, a typical sound and a reminder of nature’s 

wilder habitats. Its call anywhere reminds me of those East Anglian wild marshes.   

The two types of geese on the pools were the smaller Brent and the larger, and noisier, Pink-footed. The Brent 

were fewer in number and lower in flight, constantly moving from pool to pool.  They have come from Eastern 

Russia and Canada flying over the 10,000 feet mountains of Greenland.  Single flights of over 1,000 miles at a 

time have been reported.  

The Pink-footed Geese, coming from Iceland and Eastern Greenland, travel higher in the sky in huge well 

controlled skeins, and then suddenly, as though on a command, breaking formation, and dropping in a kind of 

uncontrolled way with flailing wings, on to a convenient pool.  This is known as ‘whiffling’, a new word to me (and 

checked with the BTO!).  This occurs to me as being similar to the fall-out of starlings which descend from a 

murmuration.   

Pink-footed Geese are well known on the sugar beet fields of North Norfolk—up to 

112,000 at a time, which is 40% of their world population.  Google on ‘whiffling 

geese’ and you will get a close-up in real time and in slow motion of the ‘whiffling’ 

action.   

What a treat those three days were.  How lucky with the weather and memories to look back on during the 

winter months. 

Keep your feeders full, and I hope you all have your personal Christmas Robin. 
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A Date for your Diary: 

SATURDAY 13th APRIL 

Quiz Night                                                                      

& Hog Roast 

WORTHAM VILLAGE HALL 

A Chance to Support Your Village Hall 

Starts at 7.30 pm (doors open from 7.00pm) 

Raising funds for Wortham Village Hall - Charity No.1113478 

 

 

 

Group Hires with Borderhoppa Community Transport 

Did you know that, along with our door-to-door dial a ride and outings service for 

members, not for profit community groups can hire our minibuses for their own outings. 

Go to destinations of your choice, visit your favourite places or enjoy shopping trips with your 

group. 

Our requirements are very simple. Your group must register with us as a not for profit 

organisation, cost of our annual group membership is £15, tell us what your group does and when 

and where you would like use of a minibus. 

If you would like to make a booking or for more information please call 01379 854800, email 

adminborderhoppa@btconnect.com  or visit our website at  www.borderhoppa.org 
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BSEVC is a registered Charity No 1004198 – Co No 2636217 
 

Are you missing a bus service? Can you get to your nearest large shopping centre or has your bus service 

stopped? 

Can we help by picking you up from your house and taking you to Eye to connect with the bus services to 

and from Diss, or to Gislingham to connect with the buses to Stowmarket? 

BSEVC Connecting Communities run fully accessible vehicles on which to book a seat you only have to 

phone us. We have one vehicle covering the whole of North Suffolk so therefore can suggest we may be 

able to help you by getting you to Eye to connect with the bus services to and from Diss and Bury St 

Edmunds or by taking you to Gislingham to connect with the buses to and from Stowmarket. If there is a 

group of you from the same area we may be able to take the vehicle all the way to Diss. 

We do not take bus passes, carers and children under 5 travel free and the fares taken when travelling are:   

1 to 5 miles £2.40, 6 to 9 miles £3.30, 10 to 14 miles £4.20, 15 to 20 miles £5.50 

We realise the need for transport within your area and are working hard to engage volunteer drivers to drive 

their own vehicles to provide you with a community car service. This service should be up and running by 

the middle of July. The community car service is slightly more expensive than the minibus but is more 

flexible and will travel to and from destinations inside and outside of Mid Suffolk. 

We have been running community car services from Stowmarket, 

Debenham, and Ipswich for several years and more recently have set 

up a service in Kesgrave. These services have proved very popular and 

are a lifeline to so many people who otherwise couldn’t take trips to 

visit relatives and friends, enjoy the sociability of clubs, attend day 

centres, and for the energetic Stradbroke Leisure Centre. 

The most valuable service this type of transport provides is to get passengers to hospitals, health centres, 

and dentists. For health appointments our drivers will wait for you for no extra charge and West Suffolk and 

Heath Road will not charge our drivers for parking. We also get requests to take people to parties and 

weddings or connect with buses and trains and even to catch planes at various airports. 

The charges for the community car services are 54p per mile (45p plus VAT) charged from the driver’s home 

to you to your destination and the return for the driver to his home if he is not required to wait for you. 

There is a booking fee of £1.20 (£1 plus VAT) for each single journey. Travel taken in the community cars will 

be invoiced to passengers the following month. 

Our offices are in Stowmarket and to book any of our services please ring 01449 614271 between the hours 

of 09.00 and 16.00, we also have an email address bookings@bsevc.co.uk. One of our office staff Katie, 

Francesca, Cherie or Jan will be more than happy to help you. For groups wishing to make bookings for 

outings and social events we operate a much larger fully accessible minibus, a 15-seater. If you are 

interested in this service, please contact Fran on 01449 614271 or email francesca.callan@bsevc.co.uk
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VILLAGE HALL DATES FOR YOUR JANUARY DIARY 

Morning Yoga   Tuesday          08, 15, 22, 29    10:00 – 11:30 

Midday Yoga   Thursday          10, 17, 24, 31    11:45 – 13:15 

Ballroom   Monday          07, 14, 21, 28    18:30 – 20:30 

Pilates    Wednesday   02, 09, 16, 23, 30          09:30 – 10:30 

Gentle Exercise Evenings Wednesday   02, 09, 16, 23, 30    19:30 – 20:30 

 W&B Sunday Club  Sunday    06        09:45 – 11:00 

 Junior Tennis   Monday          07, 14, 21, 28    13:00 – 14:00 

 Junior Tennis   Thursday          10, 17, 24, 31    16:30 – 17:30 

 Junior Tennis   Friday           11, 18, 25    16:00 – 17:00 

 Parish Council Meeting Tuesday          08        19:30 

 Tea’s Made   Wednesday           09, 16, 23, 30        14:00 – 16:30 

 Twinning A.G.M  Friday            25    18:30 – 22:30 

 Anglian Polymer Guild Sunday            27    10:00 – 15:00 

  

 

  

WOBUL is published monthly as a service of the Wortham & Burgate Community Action Programme 

Members of the CAP: Terry Quinn (Chairman), Paddy Richards, Jacky Bradley,                                                    

Sheila Rudland, Pete Antill, John King and Chris Williams (Treasurer). 

Editor: Mike Bowen. The Chalet, Union Lane, Wortham. IP22 1SP.                                                                                                           

Tel: 01379 650192   email: wobul@mcb-biz.net 

Your personal data is kept private and is not shared with, or sold to any outside organisation                            

The Editor thanks all contributors for their timely submissions and states that the views stated herein are 

his or those of the article contributor and not of the W&B Community Action Programme  


